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Dear Parents, 

It has been a busy start to the year and the last eight weeks 

have seen us all get used to new routines and classes. All our 

new children are now fully settled and joining in with gusto. 

This half term has seen us get to the finals of the Girls 

Football Competition, win the P Factor and embark on our 

Young Leaders Award with the very successful Macmillan 

Coffee Morning. This week alone, Class 1 made the most of 

the Autumn sunshine on their trip to Playdale Farm and we all 

enjoyed our hike around the Langton Estate on Tuesday 

afternoon. My huge thanks go to Jennie Johnson (mum of 

Jasper in Class 2) for co-ordinating the event and lining the 

route with wizards and pumpkins. Thank you to everyone who has already sent in sponsor money and 

forms. Please send all sponsor forms in by Thursday 15th November at the latest so we can pick out 

the winning sponsor form for tickets for FlamingoLand.   

The children all look very colourful today 

in their own clothes. Our Chocolate and 

Bottle Tombola should be suitably full at 

our School Christmas Fair thanks to your 

donations. Today, the children will be 

bringing home two books of raffle 

tickets each. FoLS are working very hard 

behind the scenes to acquire some 

excellent prizes for the Raffle so it is 

well worth buying some tickets. The 

Raffle will be drawn as part of the Fair on Friday 30th 

November. If you would like to buy some Raffle tickets, feel 

free to send in the completed stubs in an envelope with the 

ticket money to the School Office. We have plenty of spare 

raffle tickets if you would like some more—just see myself or Sam.  

The children will return to school after Half Term on Monday 5th November. During this week, we will be preparing for our 

Remembrance Service which this year will be held on Friday 9th November. As usual, weather permitting, we will hold the 

short ceremony around the Memorial on the Village Green. It will start at 10.50am ready for the two minute silence at 

11.00am. We warmly invite any parents or grandparents who would like to join us to meet us there. It is always a very 

poignant occasion and in my opinion, one of the most special we have during the year here at Langton. During the following 

week, on Friday 16th, it will also be Children in Need. This year, we are mainly supporting the Poppy Appeal, however we 

plan to hold a Children in Need Cake Sale after school on Friday 16th November. We would be very grateful for any 

keen bakers to send in some cakes, biscuits or buns to sell (we’re happy to accept bought ones!). Please send in any 

donations on the morning of Friday 16th.  

Many thanks for all your support over this half 

term. I hope you all have a lovely week, and have 

an opportunity to spend some time as a family. 

We look forward to the busy second half of the 

term in the exciting run up to Christmas.  

Very best wishes, 

Rachel Ray 

 



          Attendance 

The figures for the past 2 weeks are (in red if % 

below previous fortnight, in green if above); 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done to Years 3 & 6 

for having 100% attendance! 

Reception:   91.9% 

Year 1:     92.4% 

Year 2:     92.3% 

Year 3:    100% 

Year 4:   93.1% 

Year 5:   97.4% 

Year 6:   100% 

FoLS Update 

Thank you for all the donations today towards the bottle, chocolate and sweet 

tombolas. Plans for the Christmas Fair are well under way - it promises to be a 

brilliant occasion and one the children will very much enjoy, as they do every year.  

The raffle prizes are being compiled and there are some great prizes, so a big 

thank you to those who have donated, or organised the donation, of some terrific 

items. More details of the raffle will be announced after half term, on the run up to 

the Christmas Fair. 

Thanks again to those of you who have offered to help on the day – we cannot do it 

without you, so it is much appreciated. We are still looking for a couple more 

volunteers to help man stalls on the night, so please let Sam in the office know, or email our organiser, 

Annabelle at bellie30@gmail.com, if you are able to help. 

I know it’s not Halloween yet but check out our Christmas Fair poster and have a great half term! 

The FoLS team 

Upcoming FoLS events: 

 Next FoLS meeting – Tuesday 6th Nov. 3.15pm at school 

 Christmas Fair – Friday 30th Nov. 5-6.30pm 

Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal 

We are once again supporting the Royal British 

Legion’s Poppy Appeal, and as from Monday 5th 

November, available for sale in school will be 

Poppies, Erasers (suggested donation 50p), Poppy Reflectors 

(50p), Pencil Sharpeners (50p), Pencils (50p), Rulers (£1.00), 

Wristbands (£1.00) and Bracelets (1.00). 

We will be holding a Remembrance Service at the Memorial 

on the Village Green, starting at 10.50am on Friday 9th 

November. There will be readings and poems by the children 

and we are very lucky to once 

again be welcoming Mr Wellard, 

who will bugling The Last Post 

and Reveille in what is always a 

very moving ceremony. Please 

do come and join us if you can. 

School Council Update 

The School Council have been busy making 

signs for Mr Kitson, the Gardener, counting 

leaflets for Mrs Conroy and also delivering 

letters around the village about the traffic 

and parking near the school.  

mailto:bellie30@gmail.com


Year 5/6 Girls Football Tournament 

“On Wednesday 17th October, Josie, Charlotte, Bella, Hettie, 
Sophie, Lottie, Ella, Honor, Sofia, Lola and Ellie all went to 
Eskdale School in Whitby to play in  the Football Tournament 
Finals. First, we played West Cliff and the score was 0-0. 
Secondly we played Hawsker, which again finished 0-0. Next we 
played East Whitby and won 1-0, with Lottie scoring the winning 
goal, and then St Joseph, which we won 2-0, Lottie and 
Charlotte scoring. 

“After that, we played Helmsley, with the game ending 0-0 and then drew 1-1 
with Amotherby, Lottie again scoring the winning goal. Our final match was 
against Sleights, and the score was sadly 1-0 to Sleights. In the end we came 
5th out of 52 (that was the number of teams that were in the competition at 
the start). We were also the only team that beat the overall winning team in 
one of the matches. We will, sadly, not be progressing to the next round, but 
we did very well to get this far.” 

Report by Charlotte & Josie, Class 3 

P Factor 2018! 

“On Friday 19th October, Year 6,  Rosa, Ella R, Josie 
and Sofia went to the Milton Rooms for the P Factor. 
Hettie, Josie and Sofia were performing on the stage. 
Many schools were competing against us, but in the 
morning, we were not in competitive moods because the 
three judges Wes Magee (a poet that met Roald Dahl), 
Anneliese Emmans Dean (Head Judge) and Audrie 

Woodhouse (famous actress and teacher at Kirkham Henry) all did a workshop for us.  

“After lunch, the competition started. Langton were up third. Hettie, Josie and Sofia walked up onto the 
stage confidently. Now was their time to shine and….they had STARTED! 

Hettie did her verse about the bear, 
Josie did her verse about the witch, 
Sofia did her verse about the giant, and 
to finish off, they all did the verse 
about the evil doctor and they were all 
amazing! Rosa’s opinion of the 
performance; “They  were in synch and 
they had so much confidence that they 
put the judges on the edge of their 
seats. Even the people stat behind me 
said that Langton were going to win.” 
Josie says her legs were shaking as they 

announced the winners. They all got their medals put over their heads by the 
Mayor! It was an amazing  experience. Now we have one last thing to say—
THANK YOU MRS LAVERACK!!” 

Report by Rosa & Josie, Class 3 





Down on the Farm! 

What fantastic weather Class 1 had for their trip to Playdale Farm on 

Thursday 25th October (thank goodness!) As part of their topic work 

this term, they have been learning about farms, so what better place 

to go to get to meet some farm animals with the added bonus of some 

fantastic play areas! A weary but smiling class arrived back in school 

and I suspect that after all that fresh air, a lot of people slept very 

well on Thursday night (and that includes the staff!) A very big thank 

you to all the parent helpers that joined Class 1 on their trip as we could not 

undertake such outings without your help. 

Wizard Welly Walk! 

Tuesday 23rd October saw the whole school donning their 
wellies and going forth into Langton for the Annual 
Sponsored Welly Walk around the beautiful lands of the 
Langton Estate. Woolly hats were most certainly not the 
order of the day as the sun shone on the children as they 
followed the trail of wizard signs and pumpkins through 
the countryside. A wonderful time was had by all, and the 
children most certainly earned their sponsor money! A big 
thank you, as always, to Jennie Johnson, who organises this 
important fundraiser for us and also to Mrs Howard-Vyse, for 
allowing us the use of her Estate.  

Fund raisers such as this 
are very important to the 
School, so a very big thank 
you to everyone who has 
raised money through their 
sponsorship. We need all 
forms and monies to be 
returned to school by 
Thursday 15th November, 
as we will be making the draw for FlamingoLand tickets on the morning 
of Friday 16th November. A huge thank you for your support! 



Say Cheese! 

Hair brushed and best bib and tucker for Friday 

9th November as Phototronics Scholastic, our 

school photographers, will be here in the morning 

(thankfully before lunch..!!) to take individual 

portraits.,  

Break a leg! 

Ryedale Youth Theatre will once again be entertaining the 

audiences of Malton with this year’s production “RYT’S 

Greatest Show”. This extravaganza will feature musical 

extracts from hit musicals such as Matilda, Mamma Mia 

and Hairspray and is suitable for all ages. An 

evening of singing and dancing – not to be missed!  

Class 2’s Xanthe will be appearing in performances 

on Friday 2nd November at 7pm and Saturday 3rd 

at 2pm and 7pm. Tickets are available on line 

www.themiltonrooms.com 

http://www.themiltonrooms.com


Dates for your diary 

Back to School        Monday 5th November 

FoLS Meeting        Tuesday 6th November, 3.15pm 

STEM Fair @ Malton School (Year 5)    Wednesday 7th November 

Prospective Parents Open Afternoon    Wednesday 7th November, 1.15—3.00pm 

School Photos (individual & siblings)    Friday 9th November 

Remembrance Service on Langton Village Green  Friday 9th November, 10.50am 

FoLS Christmas Fair       Friday 30th November, 5.00-6.30pm 

Flu immunisations (Rec—Year 5)     Monday 10th December 

KS1 Nativity Play       Wednesday 12th December, 2.00 & 6.00pm 

Class 2 @Hope Central Christmas Experience  Thursday 13th December (morning) 

Christmas Carol Service @St Andrew’s Church  Thursday 20th December, 9.15am 

End of Term         Friday 21st December 

Staff Training        Monday 7th January 2019   

Start of Spring Term 2019      Tuesday 8th January   

School Dinners 

The children are all tucking into their delicious school lunches with gusto. Please see http://

www2.myschoollunch.co.uk/northyorks/primary-schools/about-us/menu/ for details of this term’s menu. 

Please note that pasta or jacket potatoes are available as an alternative to the menu, but please give Mrs 

Goodwill as much notice as possible, of any changes, and at least 24 hours, as we are not able to substitute a 

meal on the day.  

School dinners for the second half of the Autumn term are £82.25. 

This must be paid in advance, either weekly, half termly or termly 

through your ParentPay account. A reminder for all those bringing in 

packed lunches that we have a nut free policy at Langton and ask 

that you please do not send nuts to school. Many thanks for your  

assistance with this. 

Staff Training 

Mr Walker     Primary Maths Leadership Network  Tuesday 6th November 

Staff Twilight Training — White Rose Maths      Monday 12th November  

Mrs Ray    Esk Valley Alliance Partner Meeting   Wednesday 14th November (pm) 

Miss Boyle    Inclusive Challenging Teaching in Reading Thursday 15th November 

Mrs Tetlow     Mastery of Maths for EYFS   Tuesday 27th November 

 

Langton School Governing Board Meetings — Autumn Term 2018 

School Performance Committee Tuesday 13th November, 8.30am 

Finance & Premises Committee Tuesday 27th November, 8.30am 

Full Governing Board   Thursday 6th December, 3.30pm 

http://www2.myschoollunch.co.uk/northyorks/primary-schools/about-us/menu/
http://www2.myschoollunch.co.uk/northyorks/primary-schools/about-us/menu/





